
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 183 of 2025 
 
Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  
  
 
02 October 2025 
 
 

Filming of TPC3- Manoel Island 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners and the general 
public that filming activities will take place in Manoel Island. 
 
The filming will take place between Friday 10th October 2025, and Friday 31st October 
2025, between 0700 hours and 2359 hours. 
 
The filming activities will take place behind the old bomb disposal unit on Manoel Island, 
as shown in the attached chart. 
 
All mariners, owners of vessels, and divers are advised that entry into the area formed by 
joining points A, B, C, D, and the intermediate coastline is prohibited.  
 
Mariners and the general public are to note the above and cooperate with the filming crew 
on site. 
 
Mariners and the general public are to note the above and cooperate with the filming crew 
on site and must comply with any instructions given on VHF channel 12 by Valletta VTS 
and any enforcement personnel on site. 
 
Charts affected: BA 177 
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